


18 June 2003
The Secretary 
Select Committee on Medicare

SiutemS1 30

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Committee Secretary,

Please accept this joint submission by three community groups based on the Central Coast of NSW (covering the Federal Electorates of Robertson, Dobell and the southern part of Shortland).  The views expressed are based on those of our members (thirteen affiliated trade unions, general practice medical doctors and pensioners and superannuates) and public consultations which included three public meetings.

We would welcome the opportunity to appear as witness to your inquiry.

This submission has also been sent by email.
Yours sincerely,

Signed on behalf of


the Central Coast Division 

of General Practice Medical Doctors,
Dr Ian Charlton

Signed on behalf of the Central Coast Trades & Labor Council,

David Mehan

Secretary

Signed on behalf of the Central Coast Area Council of the Combined Pensioners & Superannuates Association,

Maureen Ballantine
Submission to the Senate Select Committee on Medicare

A joint submission by the Central Coast Division of General Practice, Central Coast Trades & Labor Council and Central Coast Area Council of the Combined Pensioners & Superannuates.
The Central Coast of NSW comprises the local government areas of Gosford and Wyong Shire and the Federal Electorates of Robertson, Dobell and the southern part Shortland.

It is the experience of the community groups making this joint submission that the primary and most frequent form of health care sought by the community is a general practice (GP) consultation.  The most complaints concerning health care on the Coast concern availability and affordability of the general practice care.

 1.
There are currently only 253 GP Doctors servicing a Coast population of over 292,584 (at 2000 but increasing).  Ten years ago there were 310.
2.
Thirty percent of GPs intend to retire in the next 5 years.

3.
Only 7 % of Central Coast GPs bulk-bill all patients.  The published statistics of all bulk-billed services hides the collapse in GP bulk-billing on the Coast.
4.
GPs typically charge between $5 – 15 above the Medicare Benefit of $25.05 for a standard GP consultation.  Some charge as high as $50.
5.
Pensioners and others on an ongoing medication are typically charged $5 above the Medicare Benefit for a new script to be written.

6.
Most GPs charge the full fee at the time of the consultation.  Some charge the patient the gap only at the time of consultation and allow the patient to pay the balance of the fee later with a Medicare Benefit cheque made in favour of the GP.

7.
Therefore, addressing item (a) of the terms of reference, impact of the current Medicare Benefit Schedule is to discourage bulk-billing and require patients to pay anywhere between $5 and 50 at the time of consultation.

8.
It is typically difficult to see a GP for a standard consultation without having made an appointment the day before.

9.
Many GP practices have “ruled off “their books to new patients due to high demand for GP services.

10.
Many employers on the Coast will not pay sick leave without a medical certificate from a GP issued on the same day as the day for which sick leave is claimed.  Consequently, if workers cannot see a GP until the next day they will often lose a day’s wages as a result of this requirement.
11.
Therefore, addressing item (b) of the terms of reference, there is a GP shortage on the Central Coast and this results in a failure to receive timely medical attention and sometimes large loss of income.
12.
To answer item (c) of the terms of  reference, the  proposed changes to current Medicare arrangements would result in lower Doctor incomes and continued decline of bulk-billing.  As referred to above some Doctors currently charge only the “gap”.  The proposed changes would improve administration but when combined with the requirement to bulk-bill concession cardholder and pensioners would result in a loss of income for the GP.

13.
The following recommendations are made:

i. Increase the Medicare Benefit for a standard GP consultation to $35.

ii. Fund increase Doctor payments by ending the private health insurance rebate.

iii. GP Doctor numbers must be increased on the Coast.  In the short term GP workload can be reduced by government funded practice nurses and devolving some common GP services to State Health Clinics (eg. Immunisations) 
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